Langley with Hardley Parish Council

Minutes of Meeting

held 7.30 pm Tuesday 6 March 2018 at Langley with Hardley Village Hall

Councillors present:
Mr N Sullivan (Chair), Mr M Caston, Mr A Timmins (Vice Chair), Mrs F Kirkpatrick and Mr J Wheeler. 

Also present:
Carla Petersen (Clerk)
Members of the Public: One
1. Apologies for Absence – Mr R Watson (family event), Mr Barry Stone (unable to drive at present)
2. Declarations of Interest – None.
3. Dispensations for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests – None. 
4. Minutes of the Previous Meeting – Minutes were signed as an accurate record of the meeting.
5.
Matters for Discussion:
5.1  Parish Council vacancy.  Agenda item for next month.
5.2  Playground Opening Ceremony.  Mr Timmins circulated a draft invitation.  A request was made for “Times Gone By” to be added to the invitation.  All agreed.  Mr Timmins will forward a revised draft to Mr Sullivan and Mr Wheeler.  Mr Sullivan offered to co-ordinate the printing of the invitations. Mrs Kirkpatrick had spoken with Parravani’s who confirmed they would be available on 20th May 2018.  Mrs Kirkpatrick will negotiate a price for the ice-cream.
5.3  Norfolk County Council – Protocol Form.  Mr Timmins offered to write the speech.  Discussed and agreed details required to complete the form.  Clerk and Mr Timmins to finalise the protocol form.
5.4  South Norfolk Council – GDPR.   Agreed to leave for the moment.
6. Clerks Report:
· Tried out the new Barclays Bank payment system.  The BACS payment was unsuccessful. Clerk to contact Barclays Bank.
· Clerk booked to attend, on 3rd March 2018, a free Community Flood Workshop in Lowestoft, organised by British Red Cross.  Unfortunately the event was cancelled due to the adverse weather. Clerk will advise of rescheduled date.
· Chased up Highways again about the repeater posts.  Due to the volume of calls was unable to be given an update.

· Subscribed to Information Commissioner’s Office (ICO) newsletter – copy in correspondence folder.

· Contacted Norfolk County Council regarding the possibility of road closure at Royal Wedding weekend.  Clerk to action.

· Placed new mobile library timetables in noticeboards.

· Dropped off a copy of opening ceremony advertisement to Mr Barwick and also emailed a copy of advertisement to Contact Magazine.

· Emails and correspondence maintained.

· Website up to date 

      7.
Correspondence:  
· Received an email from Mrs L Starman enquiring if Parish Council had a key to the filing cabinet.  Clerk confirmed she does hold a key.  Clerk asked Parish Council if it was acceptable for documents to be stored at her home.  All agreed that new documents and correspondence could be stored at her home making sure that the recommended Data Protection guidelines are adhered to. 
· Received an email regarding Better Broadband for Norfolk Project – a new communications cabinet will be installed in Langley and completed by end of March 2020.
· Received an email from South Norfolk Council regarding revised bin collections due to adverse weather.  
· Full list of correspondence circulated following the meeting.
8.
Planning: 
8.1  Application:  Broads Authority  BA/2018/0069/NONMAT.  Extend the floor area on the north/south elevation, non-material amendment to previous permission BA/2017/0395/HOUSEH Address:  Rustygate Farm, Hardley Street, Hardley, NR14 6BY  No objections.
8.2  Decision:  Broads Authority  BA/2017/0469/HOUSEH – Replacement of sectional wooden shed with purpose built garden equipment store – Rustygate Farm, Hardley Street, Hardley, NR14 6BY – Approval of planning permission.

8.3  Decision:  Broads Authority  BA/2016/0314/LBC – Reinstate driveway and install
electricity supply cable – Langley Abbey, Langley Green, Langley – Approval of listed building consent. 

8.4   Decision:  Broads Authority  BA/2016/0315/HOUSEH – Reinstate driveway and install 

electricity supply cable – Langley Abbey, Langley Green, Langley – Approval of planning permission.

8.5  Decision:  South Norfolk Council  2017/2735 – Two storey extension and new porch – 4 Great Yard, Langley Street, Langley, NR14 6DD – Refusal.
9.  Finance: 
9.1 The following payments were approved:-
	Mrs C Petersen
	Re-imbursement computer ink & copier paper
	BACS
	£29.78

	Ladywell Accountancy Services
	PAYE Year 2017- 2018 Operation and RTI filing (one employee
	100926
	£30.00

	LwH Village Hall
	March 2018 Rent
	100927
	£20.00


· Account Balances as at 5 March 2018
· Current Account:       £5336.97
· Savings Account :     £2033.36
· Playground Account:   £157.52
10.  Police Report: Mr Sullivan read out the report in brief.  Copy included in correspondence. 
11.  County Councillors Report:  Not available.
12.  District Councillors Report:  Not available.
13.  Tree Warden Report:  Plants and trees realise when bad weather is imminent and slow down their growth.  Due to the adverse weather spring will arrive a little later.  The snowdrops flowered for longer than usual this year.
14.  Parish Councillors Reports: 
· Mr Timmins cancelled the Litter Pick due to the adverse weather.  All agreed, as an alternative for this year, to carry out an unofficial litter pick.
· Mr Timmins reported a few amendments/updates were required on the website.  Clerk to liaise with Mr Timmins.  
· Mrs Kirkpatrick reported the plaque at Hardley Cross had been re-instated.  Mr Brown had been thanked by letter.  Langley Cross is keeping well.  Digging has been carried out by the second bridge to the bird hide. At the moment it is not possible to go any further.
· Mr Caston requested that the farmers, who gave up their time voluntarily, should be sent letters of thanks for the fantastic and vitally important work they carried out during the adverse weather.  Clerk to send letter of thanks to Mr P Hagger, Mr S Catchpole, Mr A Caston, Mr C Townsend, Mr R Basey-Fisher, Mr J Lutkin and Mr S Lutkin.
· Mr Sullivan reported that ‘Snowdrop Sundays’ held at Langley Church, in February 2018, had been extremely well supported and had received visits from people outside of the area.  Despite the weather being tremendously cold the attendance was the best in a long time.  A sum of £204 was raised for church funds.

· Mrs Kirkpatrick asked the member of the public if they would be interested in filling the vacancy of Parish Councillor.  The member of the public agreed.  Clerk to action.
15.   Public Participation:  

· A resident, who has lived in the village for approximately 8 years, reported the condition of the drainage ditches near the entrance to Monks Barn.  For a distance of approximately 200m the ditches are now making a dangerous mess on the road.  The drains had only recently been reported to Highway Rangers as requiring attention. This time when the work was carried out huge gouges had been taken out of the banks. The contents of the ditches now spill out onto the road making it especially dangerous for cyclists and pedestrians.  Clerk to action. 
16.   Date of next Meeting–Tuesday 3 April 2018 at 7.30pm in Langley with Hardley Village Hall
The Meeting closed at 20.39 pm
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